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By Dan Taubman, chair of the Facility Task force 

 Although you may not have heard much from the Facility Task Force (FTF) 

recently, we have been working behind the scenes to further explore whether it 

would be feasible to purchase land from the Denver Jewish Day School (DJDS)and 

build a new B’nai Havurah facility there. 

 About two months ago, several FTF members met with Avi Halzel, the 

director of Denver Jewish Day School (DJDS) and engineer Dan Rodriguez to 

discuss obtaining additional information about the proposed site for a new 

building.  At that meeting, Avi agreed, on behalf of DJDS, to pay for an ALTA 

survey of part of the land not covered by the previous ALTA survey.  We also 

agreed to ask Dan Rodriguez to conduct the second ALTA survey and to obtain 

further information about easements on the property.  We need to know if the 

existing easements can be vacated or moved, and the cost associated with doing 

so. 

 At that meeting, Dan Rodriguez pointed out that under Arapahoe County 

regulations, a new building would require 100 parking spaces, unless a variance 

was obtained from the county’s planning department.  Accordingly, Dan 

Rodriguez, Avi Halzel, Becky Epstein, and I met a few weeks ago with the county 

planning department.  Both B’nai Havurah and DJDS submitted information about 

anticipated parking use, demonstrating that there would be little overlap in the 

organizations’ parking needs.  In other words, when DJDS would need a significant 

number of its parking spaces, B’nai Havurah would not.  Conversely, when B’nai 

Havurah would have the greatest parking need, for life cycle events, DJDS would 

have minimal need of its parking spaces.  Thus, we explained, our proposed 

sharing arrangements with DJDS, which include sharing of its parking spaces, 

made sense.  We anticipate hearing soon from the county planning department 

regarding our request for modification of its parking space requirements. 

 Last week, I met with engineer Howard McHenry and landscape architect 

Christopher Hoy to discuss with them the possibility of their providing additional 



services to B’nai Havurah if we receive a favorable decision from the county 

planning department regarding parking spaces.  We discussed site planning, 

parking requirements, and engineering work that would be required if B’nai 

Havurah were to move forward with the proposed DJDS site. 

  


